TOWN OF MILLVILLE MA
HISTORICAL COMMISSION
MINUTES FOR March 30, 2021
MEETINGS HELD AT THE CHESTNUT HILL COMMUNITY HALL

The meeting was held at the Chestnut hill Community Hall with members E. Berthelette, E.
Ethier and Lee Clement and Diane Hadley. Absent was Maria Downing

Chairman E. Berthelette called the meeting to order a 406 p.m.
Emile called for a moment of silence for Margaret Carroll.

E. Berthelette reports a balance of $675.00 in the Historical Commission operating fund.
Accepted as reported on an Ethier/Clement motion and second.

The minutes for the last meeting on February 23, 2021 were accepted on a Berthelette / Hadley
motion and second, all in favor.

The preservation of all the Historical Collections to the Community Center and the Town Hall,
(Hanging File Sys.) will be a coordinated effort between L. Clement, D. Hadley and E. Ethier.

A motion was made by E. Ethier second by E. Berthelette for L. Clement to contact the
Woonsocket Historical Commission about the possibility of their displaying it at their museum.
All present were in agreement.

E. Berthelette reports that T. Labonte agreed to film the presentation of the Chestnut Hill
Meeting House. L. Clement, who will be doing the presentation, will co-ordinate with Labonte.

The presentation on the Millville Trains is on hold until after meeting house presentation.

E. Berthelette presented to the members a Q & A format which would be put on the Historical
Commission’s site through the Town’s Website. He gave many examples of questions to
engage the community in Historical facts about Millville. E. Ethier made a motion and second by
L. Clement for Berthelette to compile a list of questions for posting. All present were in favor.

Diane Hadley accepted the position of secretary for the Historical Commission. All members
present thanked Diane for accepting the position.

E. Ethier accepted the position as the Vice Chair, and L. Clement will remain the Treasurer. All
members were in favor.

E. Berthelette announced that if anyone wishes to contact Tim Labonte that they must go
through the cable official site.

E. Berthelette cannot make the meeting on April 27" so the members present agreed to meet
on April 20",

The Meeting was adjourned at 505 PM on a Berthelette/Ethier motion and second.



Respectfully Submitted Elaine Ethier




